
  

From: Matt Derifield <mattff113@gmail.com>  
Sent: Thursday, May 7, 2020 8:24 AM 
To: Dylan Mulfinger <DMulfinger@cityofoelwein.org> 
Subject: LaFrance 

  

Dear Dylan, Mr. Mayor, and council, 

  I bring to you a request to donate the American LaFrance fire truck to the Oelwein Volunteer 
Firefighter's association. Recently in one of our meetings we have decided to get rid our 1934 chevy 
parade truck as it has ongoing issues. We would like to have a chance to preserve some Oelwein History 
by using the Lafrance as a parade truck. 

This move would allow the volunteer association to remove the truck from the city's insurance as well as 
remove it from taking up space in a city building. The members have used this truck in the past for 
funerals for past members of the fire department as well, and this would allow us to still do so. As it 
stands right now this truck is not usable or allowable due to its age so it does not serve the city any 
usable purpose.  

Any questions please let me know. I can be reached at 319-238-0389 or my email is 
mattff113@gmail.com. 

Thank you for your time and consideration, 

Matthew Derifield 

President of the Oelwein Firefighters association 
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